
February 8, 2013 
 
 
Deborah Lamb 
Environmental Coordinator 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
Los Angeles District 
P.O. Box 532711 
Los Angeles, CA 90053 
 
 
Dear Ms Lamb: 
 
The Encino Neighborhood Parks Committee poses the following questions in response to 
the proposed Donald C. Tillman Water Reclamation Plant Multi-Use Facility Project to 
be built within the Sepulveda Dam Basin area. 
 
What are the Los Angeles Bureau of Sanitation’s long term (10+ year) construction plans 
for the diked Tillman Plant area and surrounding areas? 
 
What is the description of the flood storage area after the evacuation of 752 cubic yards 
of earth? 
 
How will parking for the up to 450 anticipated event guests be handled? 
 
Thank You, 
 
Debra George 
Parks and Environment Advocate 
Encino Neighborhood Council 
 
 


